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Jameson Road Landfill Site  

Since our last update on 15 March we have received more reports from members of the 
community around Fleetwood.  

Month Number of reports Types of report 

January 5 Odour 

February 75 Odour 

March (to date) 1075 Odour 

 

Current Situation 

Since our last update, our regulatory officers have been visiting the site weekly carrying 
out odour runs and assessments. We have deployed our drone to provide an overview of 
the activity and potential progress being made with engineering and any measures being 
taken to better manage odour from the site. 

On 18 March we issued a notice to stop the use of a ‘tipping bay’ which has been a source 
of offsite odour. The operator has complied and stopped using this bay. They are now 
tipping directly into the landfill cell and at a reduced rate of waste input, subsequently the 
notice was withdrawn on 20 March. 

Work has been carried out on site this week to install infrastructure to manage the gas, 
including the drilling of 6 new gas wells which are being connected to the management 
system. Once connected it will take a couple of days for the gas levels to settle - we 
expect this will go some way to improving the situation. 

We remain committed to ensuring that Transwaste are doing everything they can to fix the 
problem as soon as possible. 

 

How are we keeping the community updated? 

We have set up a web page to keep the community informed which will be updated 
regularly. All updates in relation the current situation are available here: 

Information on Jameson Road Landfill Site, Fleetwood, Lancashire - Environment Agency 
- Citizen Space (environment-agency.gov.uk) 

We will continue to provide these updates as the situation changes. If you would like to be 
added to the mailing list to receive them directly then please send an email to: 
engagement.cmblnc@environment-agency.gov.uk 

 

Reporting the odour 

Reporting helps us to build up a picture of the extent and impact of the odour issue within 
the community. We encourage people to report to us on our 24-hour incident hotline: 

0800 807060 
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